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Pastor Bill Rindy  

 

Pivotal moments are nothing new to the Christian journey. The New Testament is 
flooded with them. Should James and John leave their nets and follow Jesus? Should 
Jairus keep bothering the teacher? Should Peter get out of the boat and walk to Jesus? 
Should Judas betray Jesus for 30 pieces of silver? Should Jesus give in to the 

temptations thrown at him on the cross? Pivotal moments are everywhere. 

One of my favorite philosophers, Yogi Berra, once said that when one comes to a fork in 
the road, one should take it. The challenge of pivotal moments is which fork ought one 
take? For example, fear versus faith. As followers of Jesus, we can follow in faith or 
cower in fear. Yet even between these two choices there can be an ultra-thin line: does 
staying at home reflect fear or love of the neighbor? It can be either. Is financial frugality 
the prudent thing to do or is keeping businesses/charities supported the thing to do? 
Every good gift is from God; the evil one seeks to distort/warp/destroy all of God’s good 

intentions. 

It should also be no surprise that the Christian life is shaped by scripture, both in content 
and form. When we find our journey paralleling the paths of those in scripture, 
it shouldn’t surprise us. Jesus own life paralleled the story of the Israelites. One of my 
seminary mentors stated that the Christian life is cruciform (that is, in the shape of the 
cross). Jesus himself said that to follow him involved denying oneself, taking up ones’ 
cross, and following him. (Matthew 16:24) While this is indeed part of the good news, it 

is also extremely challenging. 

As we follow Jesus, we experience the denying and the cross bearing. From the world’s 
perspective, one only sees what one is giving up, what one is losing. From the 
perspective of Jesus’ in-breaking kingdom, one cannot always immediately see what 
one is gaining. “For those who want to save their life will lose it, and those who lose their 
life for my sake will find it. 26 For what will it profit them if they gain the whole world but 

forfeit their life? Or what will they give in return for their life?” Matthew 16:25-26 NRSV 

The forks are not always clear as to where they lead. 

So, what is one to do? Follow in faith where Christ is leading. How does one discern 
and know which path? Jesus himself is the way, the path. At times there may seem a 
lack of clarity, when the way is foggy at best. What do we normally try do in such cases? 

Read scripture. Pray. Seek the wisdom of good council. Step out in faith. 

As a congregation, our shared journey often resembles the journey of Israel and the 
cross. I can remember last year clearly when we longed to be done with the water 
retention project. “It will be so nice when that it done!” I so naively opined. Sometimes 
the challenge we know is so much easier to face than the challenge we don’t know. I 
have witnessed this countless times as people awaited a diagnosis. They wanted to 
know what they were up against and the path to healing. The “up-in-the-air-ness" of the 
present has everyone a bit skittish. How long will this last? How much will my loved 
ones be affected? When will things get back to normal? You will find all of these 

questions in the Psalms.                                                        (continued on next page) 
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In philosophy class, we looked at the statement, “A river is never the same twice.” My very wise teacher changed it to, “A 
river is never the same.” The “twice” is not needed. As a river flows, it will never be what it just was – ever. The same is 

true of life. Life will never be the same (I so wanted to add the word “again”, but it would have been unnecessary). 

Fortunately, we worship a God who is making all things new, including us. While being church is taking different forms 
than it has in the past, the Holy Spirit of the Living God is making all things new. In 587 B.C.E., the children of Israel lost 
their temple. It had been central to their worship. During their exile in Babylon, they had to figure out how to be God’s 
chosen people without the temple and its accompanying rituals. So they became people of the Book, The Torah. What 
does it mean to serve God when we can’t do it the ways in which we are used to doing? The resulting answers and 

teachings form what is known as the Talmud. It defines what it means to be an observant Jew. 

A year ago, we asked a question of God, “Does your mission still need an Our Savior’s Lutheran Church in the east 
valley?” It’s still a good question. It is still an important question. As we live into the future God provides, we will once 
again collectively answer that question. Will things ever be the same? (They never were; remember the river?) What 
shape will our shared ministries take in the altered present? We’re figuring that out on the fly. What shape will our shared 
ministries take in the future? Quite literally, God only knows. Through the ways in which we collectively “roll up our 
sleeves” and get to work, through the ways in which we support one another in prayer and in mission, and through the 
ways in which God empowers us to serve our neighbor will determine our new “normal” (not that there ever was or ever 

will be such a thing as normal – remember, normal is often over-rated). 

We live in extraordinary times. We serve an extraordinary God, who is creating an extraordinary future for each of us and 

for Our Savior’s Lutheran Church. 

Our staff will do all we can to help you all make it to the other side. We trust that you will do what you can to help our 
congregation make it to the other side. Together, we will help each other to the other side. It’s the final phase of the 
journey: for the Israelites to enter the promised land; for Christians to cross over death and the grave to the promised 

house-of-many-rooms.  

Thank you for all you bring to our shared journey. It is a delight to experience the diversity of gifts God has placed within 
you all together we forward the work of God’s kingdom. We thank you for the ways in which you will help this congregation 
to keep doing God’s work together into the future. Ultimately, God will help us know which fork to take to bring God glory, 

while giving us the strength and fortitude to follow. 

On behalf of your fellow travelers... 

 

Pastor Bill Rindy 

Lord God, you have called your servants to ventures of which we cannot see the ending, by paths as yet untrodden, 
through perils unknown. Give us faith to go out with good courage, not knowing where we go, but only that your hand is 

leading us and your love supporting us; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. (Lutheran Book of Worship, 1978) 
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OUR SAVIOR’S LUTHERAN CHURCH 

 ABBREVIATED COUNCIL MINUTES 

March 17, 2020 7:00 pm Gold Canyon Campus 

PRESENT:  Ron Rock, Barb Reurink, , Leonard Schroeder, Janice Cunningham, Cindy Reichert, John Malmberg, Richard Falk,  Su-

san Drane, Suzy Cavoto, Mike Kraklow 

STAFF:  Pastor Bill Rindy, Pastor Tina Mills, Dave Reurink, Kim McCracken 

ABSENT:  Robert Kolafa, Karen Howard 

CALL TO ORDER: (7:00 PM) by Janice Cunningham 

DEVOTIONS:  Pastor Rindy gave the prayer.  

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  A motion to approve agenda with amendment by Suzy Cavoto and second by Mike Kraklow  MC 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  A motion to accept the February 2020 minutes by Cindy Reichert and second by Susan Drane. MC 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Cindy Reichert gave the Treasurer’s report.   

COUNCIL ACTION:  Richard Falk moved to reconsider the previous motion regarding the proceeds of the Curtis Swanson 

house.  Second by Susan Drane.  MC 

COUNCIL ACTION:  Cindy Reichert brought forth the recommendation of the Finance Committee to deposit the proceeds 
from the sale of the Curtis Swanson house into a board designated interest bearing on demand checking account.  Second 

by Richard Falk  MC 

Richard Falk moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report. Second by Mike Kraklow.  MC 

STAFF REPORTS:  Pastor Rindy:  He will give his report after the Old Business. 

Pastor Mills:  Due to the Corona Virus there will be no visitation but she will be making phone calls instead as this is safer for the con-

gregation and herself. 

Dave Reurink:  The Swanson House could be sold “as is”.  Working on Fire Inspection at Gold Canyon 

Kim McCracken:  Reports are in both the Coordinating Committee Minutes 

EAST MESA CAMPUS COORDINATING COMMITTEE:  Provided a written report. There are no action items. 

GOLD CANYON COORDINATING COMMITTEE:  Provided a written report.  No action items. 

EVANGELISM:    No report 

MISSION:  255 pounds of food taken to Apache Junction food shelf.  The hospital in Tanzania was sent a check for $1565.  Richard 

Falk located a source for non-refrigerated milk and other food items for the snack pack program. 

WELCA:   Canceled the Spring Celebration.   

NEW BUSINESS:  Discussion regarding closing both campuses due to the Corona Virus. 

COUNCIL ACTION: Barb Reurink made a motion to close both campuses to all church functions and outside groups 
until further notice not including staff, LSS staff, counters, essential meetings, and maintenance/cleaning, effective 
March 18, 2020.  Second by Leonard Schroeder  MC 

OLD BUSINESS:  All items moved to next Council meeting. 

Moved to Executive Session at 9pm. 

Pastor Rindy led the closing prayer. 

UPCOMING MEETING:  March 31, 2020, 3pm using Zoom 
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EM COORDINATING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

3-09-2020 
 

The East Mesa Coordinating Committee met March 9, 2020, at 7:00 P.M. 
 

Attending:  Pastor Bill, Robin Tomlinson, John Weber, Linda Gerke, Susan Drane, Janice Cunningham, 
                    Phyllis Edmond, Richard Falk, Kim McCracken & Cindy Reichert. 
                   Guest:  Al Gerke 
 
 Absent: Mike Kraklow, Pastor Tina, Dave Reurick 
 
Pastor Bill opened with prayer. 
 
Family Promise  -  Robin  
An informational meeting will be held on April 6, at 5:00 PM in the chapel for all who are interested in  
learning more about the Family Promise program. Family Promise families will be our guests the 
 week of April 19- 26. In light of concerns surrounding the COVID-19 virus, enhanced cleaning  
 procedures will be taken to ensure the safety and well-being of guests and volunteers participating in 
the program.  Information prepared by the Executive Director of Family Promise of Greater Phoenix, 
outlining best practices to follow in dealing with COVID-19, was distributed to committee members. 
 
I-Help  - Linda  
Bags of supplies for the I-Help ladies have been donated by Epiphany of Christ Church.  Personal items  
such as hair brushes, deodorant, tissues, razors, etc. are needed for the I-Help ladies.  
 
Kitchen - Phyllis 
Soup suppers are going well. Volunteers are needed to donate desserts. 
 
Property Team  
Several lights in the sanctuary are in need of adjustment/replacement; the septic tank will be  
pumped; ceiling tiles need to be replaced in the narthex, east entrance and one of the Sunday School  
rooms; chords for the blinds in the nursery have been shortened and no longer pose a safety hazard.  
 
A large TV will be mounted in the Community Room. All items were donated. 
 
Discipleship/Youth Activities-Kim  
Next Family Style Sunday is Sunday, April 5th which is also Palm Sunday.  Children and youth will serve as  
acolytes, receive noisy offering, read and serve as communion assistants at the 10:30 service.  They will  
also sing and enter into worship carrying palm branches.  Following worship, the congregation is invited  
to stay for GIFT (Generations in Fellowship Together) to share in a light lunch and activities centered  
around Holy Week and Stations of the Cross. 
The youth will be at East Mesa at all services April 4th and 5th to sign people up for the Fry’s Rewards  
Program.  
Upcoming events include:  VBS- June 15-19 and Campformation –July 4th – 10th. 
 
Discipleship 
Bible and book studies continue.  The next Dinner & Movie will be held at East Mesa on Thursday, 
March 12.  The featured movie is “Risen”. 
Cub Scout Pack 380 Annual Pinewood Derby will be held in the Fellowship Hall on Saturday, March 28th  
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EM COORDINATING COMMITTEE MINUTES 
(continued) 

March 9, 2020 
 

Music  & Worship– John  
The choir’s performances at the 9:00 service are receiving great reviews.  Easter will be the last time they sing for the sea-
son.   
Lenten services held in the chapel are going well. 
The Augsburg Centennial Singers will perform again in February 2021. 
The organ that was housed in the basement now resides at a Lutheran church located in a Denver suburb. 
Many thanks for the donations to the Chapel Organ Fund.  Due to these generous donations, $13,700 in renovations have 
been completed. Continued support is greatly appreciated as more enhancements are needed.   
 
WELCA – Susan 
Gross proceeds from the Bazaar were over $7,000.  Donations in $1,000 amounts will be made to each of  the following 7 
charities:  Family Promise, Hope Women’s Center in Apache Junction, Native American Urban Mission, Feed My Starving 
Children, Navajo Lutheran Mission School at Rock Point, ELCA Good Gifts and DODOMA Christian Medical Center. 
The Spring Celebration will be held at 1:00 on March 20, at Gold Canyon. Salads will be provided by Gold Canyon WELCA 
members and desserts will be provided by East Mesa WELCA members. 
The Rio Salado Gathering will be held on Saturday, March 21, at Spirit of Joy Church. 
 
New Business – Pastor Bill 
COVID-19 has presented some challenges.  For everyone’s safety and protection, the following changes/precautions were 
suggested/discussed: 
1.  Bulletins –  1 per household; take them home rather than turning them in 
2.  Communion – use individual plastic cups; perhaps reduce serving communion to every other week 
3.  Common Sense – if sick, stay home; use tissues rather than sleeves when sneezing and/or coughing  
4.  Offering – provide lockable, slotted boxes for offering instead of passing plates; use e-offering options 
5.  Sanitizers – provide bottles of sanitizer at doors and kitchen  
6.  Doors – prop doors open instead of using handle 
7.  Avoid shaking hands, hugging, fist bumps, elbow bumps 
8.  Unknowable – state/county may pass out restrictions 
 
Richard made the motion to adjourn which was seconded by unanimous consent.  
The meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer. Next meeting will be held on Monday, April 13th. 
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Our Saviors Lutheran Church 
Gold Canyon Coordinating Committee 

March 3, 2020 
 

Attending: Janice Cunningham, Robert Cunningham, Leonard Schroeder, Suzy Cavoto, John Malmberg, Kitty Daniels, 
Karen Howard, Mike Johnson, Susan Drane. Ruth Parker 
 
 Staff: Pr. Bill Rindy, Pr. Tina Mills, Kim McCracken 
 
Absent:   Richard Falk, Dave Reurink 
 
Pastor Bill opened the meeting with a devotion and a prayer. 
 
John Malmberg Reviewed the Organizational Model for Our Saviors Church.  He also presented a paper entitled 
“Unpacking OSLC’s Organizational Model” and reviewed some excerpts from the Constitution and Bylaws of OSL. John 
suggested we add an item to each month’s agenda reviewing the next month’s calendar items.  The group really appreci-
ated this information.  Mike Johnson moved that John present the same information to the Council on March 17 th second-
ed by Kitty Daniels.  Motion passed. 
 

New Business  
The 3rd annual Summer Celebration was discussed.  A motion was made by John Malmberg that we hold this 

celebration again this year on June 27th at 530 pm.  The motion was seconded by Robert Cunningham, 
motion passed.  Suzy will arrange for the games including contacting Richard Wall for music.  Robert 
Cunningham will take care of pizzas from Papa Murphy’s.  Mike Johnson will do the advertising.     

 The Gold Canyon campus of OSL will be ten years old as of Dec 10, 2020.  A preliminary discussion was 
held concerning celebrating this event.  More to follow in the next months.  

 Ruth Parker has joined us as a new member of the Coordinating Committee and will represent Gold Canyon 
on the Mission Committee.  

Easter Brunch has been scheduled again this year in place of a 730 am service.  It will immediately follow the 
sunrise service.  Karen Howard will verify that WELCA will spearhead this again.  If they do, any free will 
offering will be theirs to decide how to use. 

Old Business  
It is the Coordinating Committee’s turn to provide soup and all the associated work for the Lent service.  

Sign up was reviewed.  Set up will be Wednesday morning at 8 am. 
Pastor and Staff Reports 

Pastor Bill – Pr. Nancy will be filling in for Pr. Tina while she is on vacation on March 7th. The final computer 
was replaced this week.  It was the one at Gold Canyon that is used for the security system.  The attend-
ance has dropped a bit at East Mesa but has shown growth at all services at Gold Canyon.  The staff is 
working well together and are all growing competent within their responsibilities.    

Pr.  Tina – She will be on vacation March 7th through March 13th.  Pi Day is March 14th at 10 am with pie be-
ing served to thank all the church’s volunteers.  She encouraged all to attend. Pr. Tina thanked the con-
gregation for allowing the time and funds for continuing education.  She recently attended a seminar on 
“Everyday Spirituality” and will be using this information in future programs. There was a big jump in at-
tendance at Gold Canyon on Ash Wednesday, sixty-eight people were served soup and one hundred and 
twenty-three attended services. There will be a memorial service for Richard Ronan on March 21st.  
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Our Saviors Lutheran Church 
Gold Canyon Coordinating Committee 

March 3, 2020 
 

Kim McCracken – The Fun Van through the Apache Junction Library is only funded through mid-March.  
She was contacted by a company that holds banquets and weddings in outdoor locals and were consid-
ering Gold Canyon as a Plan B in case of rain.  The no alcohol policy is probably a dealbreaker. 
This is an item that needs to be discussed by the Council.  Our insurance company also needs 
to be contacted. Dinner and a Movie will be held at East Mesa on March 12th.  The movie is “Risen”.  
March 29th is Family Service day at Gold Canyon.  She is encouraging people to stay after the 1030 
service for crafts with the youth. VBS is June 15th through the 19th. Campformation is July 4th through 
the 10th. Culver’s on Chrisman will partner with OSL on a fundraiser March 9th through March 15th.  They 
will donate a portion of their sales these days. The Discipleship meeting has been moved to Wed April 
8th at 330 pm  

Ministry Chair Reports (only those with current activity are shown below) 
Care – Kitty Daniels is still sending cards and making connections.  
Discipleship –Suzy Cavoto, Kitty Daniels – Kim’s report covered their report. 
Evangelism – A Holy Week brochure is being produced.  The next Evangelism meeting will be March 9th.  
Finance – Karen reported that donations are up for January and February over last year same time.  
Good News – The Snack program will place a Holy Week flyer in each bag this week.  Spring Break starts 

next week so the snack packs from March 5th will include extra food.  Packing will resume on the 26th. 
Mike is working with Head Start to get some non-refrigerated small milk cartons to include in the snack 
packs.  Richard Falk is also working on finding another source for milk. Saturday night services have 
seen some new attendees from Florence. He will check on prices for advertising Easter services in the 
News and make a recommendation to the Evangelism Committee.  

Missions – Ruth Parker has been working on a shoe and sock drive for three schools.  These will include 
Peralta Trail, Stevenson Elementary and the Navaho Lutheran Mission School.  This will replace the 
school supply and shoe drive. There was some discussion concerning communications during the sum-
mer among the committee members.  This is an item the Council needs to address.     

Property Team – Robert met with a supervisor from the cleaning company regarding the kitchen and bath-
room floors.  The supervisor saw that the kitchen mats were actually stuck to the floors because the 
cleaner has been mopping up to them rather than removing them.  She rectified this problem and 
cleaned the mats.  The bathroom floors are being cleaned with the wrong kind of mop.  The correct ma-
terials will be provided to the person doing the cleaning.  It was suggested that we have the kitchen 
floors stripped, cleaned and resealed.  We may do this after the high season.  He will also check the 
cleaning contract to see who is responsible for cleaning around the front gate area. The weeds are 
growing because of the recent rains.  He will spray those and check the large areas to see if they need 
to be professionally treated again.  

WELCA –Susan Drane reported that the Bazaar collected $7,500.00  Donations of $1,000 each will be pre-
sented to Family Promise, Hope Women’s Center, Native American Urban Mission, Feed My Starving 
Children, Navajo Lutheran Mission, ELCA Good Gift and DODOMA Christian Medical Center at the 
WELCA Spring Luncheon to be held March 20th at Gold Canyon. The Rio Salado Gathering will be 
March 21st.   

 
Next meeting will be April 7, 2020 at 1:00 pm in the Forum Room. 
 
Pr. Tina adjourned us with prayer followed by the Lord’s Prayer. 
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OUR SAVIOR’S NEWSLETTER  

FINANCIAL REPORT 
Statement of Financial Position For All Funds as of 02/29/2020 

Assets   Net Assets  

Bank   Restricted  

Chase Business Checking  $                  179,990.09   Adult Education Materials Fund  $                    2,922.53  

ELCA Federal Credit Union  $                           25.00   Angel Tree Fund  $                       998.54  

MIF Investment Acct  $                      5,190.50   Capital Projects - Vanguard  $                    4,828.81  

   CYF General Fundraisers  $                    1,408.65  

Vanguard - OSLC Endowment  $                  640,738.64   CYF Noisy Offerings  $                    2,738.65  

Education Portion  $                      8,741.02   CYF Trunk or Treat  $                  (2,244.05) 

Other Portion  $                      1,144.22   CYF VBS  $                     (975.79) 

Total Vanguard - OSLC Endowment  $                  650,623.88   CYF Youth-Sunday School  $                       842.80  

   CYF Youth Gatherings  $                       470.67  

Vanguard Capital Projects  $                         353.81   CYF Youth Scholarships  $                       422.15  

 - Columbarium Niches  $                      4,475.00   Designated Offerings  $                  46,282.03  

Total Vanguard Capital Projects  $                      4,828.81   EM Chapel Organ Fund  $                    6,969.00  

   Endowment Fund - Vanguard  $                650,623.88  

Vanguard Reserve Account  $                    32,656.77   Family Promise Fund  $                    3,406.47  

Petty Cash  $                         172.94   Food Shelf Fund  $                       930.00  

Total Bank  $                  873,487.99   GC Choir Fund  $                       574.00  

   Gods Work Our Hands Fund  $                    2,895.34  

Accounts Receivable  $                      2,100.00   Holiday Flowers Fund  $                         70.84  

 Fixed Assets  $               5,226,455.05   I-Help Fund  $                    3,458.40  

   Legacy Fund  $                    5,000.00  

Total Assets  $           6,102,043.04   Local Emergency Aid Fund  $                       616.22  

   Mesa AV Project Fund  $                       420.07  

Liabilities   Mesa Sign Project Fund  $                         56.59  

Accounts Payable  $                      9,398.99   MIF Investments  $                    5,190.50  

 Payroll Withholding & Taxes  $                    (1,368.53)  Music Fund  $                  (1,470.27) 

Clearing acct  $                    39,037.30   Parking Lot Fund  $                         95.00  

Property Taxes Payable  $                       (140.00)  Property and Equipment  $             3,404,649.78  

Mortgage Payable  $               1,821,805.27   Reserve Fund - Vanguard  $                  30,369.33  

   Snack Pack Fund  $                    9,450.11  

Total Liabilities  $           1,868,733.03   Thrivent Sponsored Events  $                    2,908.96  

   Undesignated Memorials  $                    2,994.17  

   WELCA Fund  $                       119.66  

   Total Restricted  $         4,187,023.04  

     

    Unrestricted (General Fund)  $               46,286.97  

     

   Total Net Assets  $         4,233,310.01  

     

   Total Liabilities + Net Assets  $      6,102,043.04  
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Lutheran Campformation 
 

Planning for Lutheran Campformation has begun for summer 
2020!  Last year we had 7 young women attend camp;  

2 as counselors, 1 as a counselor-in-training and  
4 as campers! The young ladies shared their experiences  
in youth-led services at both East Mesa and Gold Canyon.  
Camp is $325.00 per person. We hope to fundraise most,  

if not all, the expense. Lutheran Campformation is  
July 5th – 10th, 2020 with counselors and  
executive staff reporting on the 4th of July.  

 
 
  

Vacation Bible School – June 15th -19th  
 

Planning for VBS 2020 has begun!  
Our theme this year is Rainforest Explorers.   

Vacation Bible School will be held the 3rd week  
in June from 5:30pm- 8pm.  Please prayerfully consider 

serving as an adult leader during VBS.  To sponsor a 
child a donation of $20.00 would be appreciated.  

That $20.00 covers: dinner, crafts for 5 days,  
a music cd and t-shirt.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 MISSION ITEMS 
FOOD SHELF: Spam/Ramen Noodles  

PROJECT: Financial Support of Vacation Bible School 

(Tables in entryway - EM) (Phil-R-Up Wagon - GC) 
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04/01 Evan Struck  04/17 Marlene Beenken 

04/02 Jean Peterson  04/18 Sara Walters 

04/03 Kenneth Wellman  04/18 Martha Vredenburg 

04/04 Lucille Daugherty  04/19 Marlene Burkel 

04/04 Griffin Stonebraker  04/19 Kathlyn Michealson 

04/05 David Luehr  04/19 Cathy Kemper 

04/05 Liz Hardekopf  04/19 Robert, Jr. Bartlemay 

04/05 Jennifer Welch  04/20 Barbara Spence 

04/05 Heather Moe  04/20 Bernice Naber 

04/07 Elaine Lytle  04/20 Ellen Fricke 

04/07 Darlene Mahlum  04/20 Gale Hildreth 

04/07 Anita Deuel  04/20 Fran Wren 

04/07 Jeff Kemper  04/20 Rhonda Helgerson 

04/08 Joanne Lachelt  04/21 Mavis Klaudt 

04/08 Priscilla Fieldhammer 04/21 Dorothy Homann 

04/08 Taylor Koppendrayer  04/21 Gracelynne Roscoe 

04/08 Lilian Sbresny  04/22 Lyle Brend 

04/09 Brandy Strawn  04/22 Debra Herman 

04/10 Nancy Simpson  04/22 Robert Holmes 

04/11 Dennis Dean  04/22 Ethan Sapp 

04/12 Gail Johnson  04/22 Lillie Holmes 

04/12 Neal Lundahl  04/24 Calmer Langerud 

04/13 Delmer Nystedt  04/24 Barbara Larson 

04/13 Luanne Ahrendt  04/24 Lisa Hinrichs 

04/14 Aubrieana Moser  04/25 Margie Urdahl 

04/15 Doy Gillespie  04/25 Kenneth Amundsen 

04/15 Jack Waters  04/26 Avis Savre 

04/15 Jane Gehrt  04/27 Patricia Ford 

04/16 Doris Moravick  04/28 Carla Jensen 

04/16 Carol Jurgens  04/28 Timothy Bartlemay 

04/16 Trent Doering  04/30 Jean Olson 

04/16 Steven Jentz  04/30 Janice Darnell 
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Wishing You a  
Happy Anniversary! 

04/01 Larson, Barb & Bruce 

04/02 Luehr, David & Dana 

04/03 Olofson, Joyce & Leonard 

04/05 Lange, Chestine & Dean 

04/05 Maurice, Rhonda & Lee 

04/05 Hinrichs, Lisa & Robb 

04/07 Hake, Cortez & Cliff 

04/09 Neumiller, Della & Jr 

04/11 Collier, Greg & Phyllis 

04/12 Neff, Lavonne & Carl 

04/13 Elser, Norma & Jack 

04/14 Jensen, Carla & Wayne 

04/14 Taylor, Grace & Donald 

04/15 Hardekopf, Dale & Liz 

04/16 Koppendrayer, Taylor & Keri 

04/20 Feldt, Judy & Gary 

04/23 Jallo, Mayvis & Sanford 

04/25 Johnson, Myra & Lyle 

04/27 Lester, Ann & Jim 

4/17/2004 Kaden Stonebraker 

4/2/2005 Elizabeth Gahm 

4/3/2006 Milton Glass 

4/13/2008 Hunter Huish 

4/16/2011 Mackenzie Kjos 

4/16/2011 Madison Kjos 

4/14/2013 Greyson Huish 

4/18/2015 Justin Miller 

4/18/2015 Landen Miller 

4/25/2015 Robert Holmes Jr 

4/26/2015 Eliza Potekhen 

4/1/2018 Gail Lewis 

4/8/2018 Alexander Wilson 

4/14/2018 Alonzo Mancinas 

4/15/2018 Luke Nordquist 

4/21/2019 Kayden Kise 
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For more information 

Visit our website: http://www.oslcaz.org 

Give us a call: (480)-984-5555 

   

East Mesa Campus 

612 S. Ellsworth Road 

Mesa, AZ 85208 

 

 

 

Saturday Service 

4:00pm 

Sunday Services 

7:30am 

9:00am 

10:30am 

Gold Canyon Campus 

5301 S. Kings Ranch Road 

Gold Canyon, AZ 85118 

 

 

 

Saturday Service 

4:00pm 

Sunday Services 

7:30am 

9:00am 

10:30am 

 

 
Campuses Closed  
Ministry Continues 

 

While the activities listed on our calendar are suspended indefinitely,  
we are leaving up the calendar on our website to remind you that life  

will again resemble what we have known as “normal.”  
 

However, we serve a God who is making all things new,  
who never leaves us nor forsakes us,  

so there will be a new “normal” one day soon.  
  

Please pray for the ministries represented on our calendar as we long for 
the day when we can serve God and neighbor face-to-face. 

 

April 2020 


